
MASSES FOR THE WEEK     May 30 - June 5 
Mon.  9:00 am  Ann Zacher +  (at the cemetery) 
Tue. 7:55 am  Bishop Paul Dudley + 
Wed. 7:55 am  Michael Johs (anniv) + 
Thurs.  7:55 am               Marvin Lorenzen + 
Fri.       7:55 am  Abbot Alan Berndt + 
Sat. 5:00 pm  Lorraine Meier + 
 7:00 pm  Thorvald & Hazel Ness + 
Sun. 8:30 am  Paul Heinz + 
            10:30 am  All members of the Parish 
  
 Lectors                                   June 4 - 5 
Sat. 5:00 pm  Mark Stone 
 7:00 pm  Kaitlin Awe 
Sun. 8:30 am  Steve Kohles 
             10:30 am  Theresa Russell 
 Mass Servers                                         June 4 - 5 
Sat. 5:00 pm  Eschenbaum Family 
 7:00 pm  Neil Schaunaman 
Sun. 8:30 am                Katelin & Dillon Stoebner, Spencer Titus 
             10:30 am  A. Kaan, E. Russell, G. Simmons 
 Music Ministry                                  June 4 - 5 
Sat.   5:00 pm  Camille Fischer 
 7:00 pm  Sperry Family 
Sun.   8:30 am  Terry White 
             10:30 am    Mattie Zerr 
 Extraordinary Ministers                     June 
Sat.  5:00 pm          Sun. 8:30 am     Sun. 10:30 am 
Linda DeWalt          Terry Dosch     Angie Hanson 
Michael Duch          Linda Lipp       Ryan Hanson 
Rosemary Duch           Marlene Loebs     Lynn Hodny 
Donna Mehlhaff          Mary Schwab      Paddy Mehlhaff 
Dylan Sommers          Pam Smid         Mike Russell 
Morgan Stadler          Lindsey Swenson      Brenda Williams 
Mark Stone           Jim Uhrich 
     
Sat. 7:00 pm  Ushers for June 4-5 are:  
JoAnn Kokales  5:00 pm  -  Madsen/Schockenmaier  
LeRoy Lewis  7:00 pm  -  Hanson/Mitchell 
Gary/Marita Marx  8:30 am  -  Schumacher/Karst 
   10:30 am  -  Clay/Worlie         

This Week at St. Mary’s 
 Pre-baptism class will be Tuesday, May 31 at 7 pm in 
the parish hall. 

Memorial Day: Mass will be at 9:00 
am Monday at the cemetery.   
A Memorial Day Service with the 
American Legion will be held at the 
cemetery at 8:45 am. 
The parish office will be closed. 
 

 The Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ 
 

May 29, 2016 HELP!!!   We are in need of someone to take over 
and be in charge of the kitchen duties for the bazaar.  
Lisa Carlsen has stepped down but will gladly help 
someone get started.  Please call the parish office if 
you would like to help, 229-4422. 
 Roncalli Nearly New  Fill a bag with YELLOW tagged 
clothing for one low price.  We are open on Tue., Wed., 
Thurs. & Sat. from 12-4 pm.  We appreciate your dona-
tions & your business. 
 The 20th Annual “Bishop’s Charity Fishing Tourna-
ments” are scheduled for Monday, June 6th at Big Stone 
City Lakeside Park, Big Stone Lake and Monday,  June 
13th, at West Whitlock Resort on Lake Oahe near Get-
tysburg.   Even if you are not a fisherman, you can sup-
port the events by joining us following the fishing tour-
naments for Mass celebrated by Bishop Swain (at 
3:30pm) followed by an outdoor social and prime rib 
dinner.  For more info call 605-988-3765. 
 Eucharistic Procession:  Please join us for our annual 
Eucharistic Procession on Corpus Christi Sunday, 
May 29th at 1 p.m. beginning at St. Mary's, proceeding 
to Sacred Heart and ending at Avera St. Luke's Adora-
tion Chapel for Benediction.  A social with refreshments 
will follow at St. Mary's parish hall. 
 If you have a family member that cannot get to Mass 
and would like to receive Communion, call Judy at the 
parish office @ 229-4422. 

Congratulations:  Our parish rejoices in the 
baptisms of Emma Mary Eisenbeisz daughter of 
Scott & Sarah and Krissa Marie Kokales   
daughter of Joe and Angela. 

Parish Prayer Group  -  If anyone has 
a prayer request for their family, rela-
tives, friend or themselves, please call 
Nancy Tiffany, 229-4642, and she will 
place your intentions on their prayer list. 

Perpetual Eucharistic Adoration is available 24/7 at 
Avera St. Luke's Hospital.  Open hours are:  Sun. 2 am, 3 
am & 11 a.m. Mon. 3 a.m. & 10 am and Fri. 6 pm & 7 pm       
Sat. 9 am.  Call Theresa at 226-0838 or Mary at             
225-6001. 



Church Support:  May 21-22, 2016 
 
Envelopes: $ 9,635.50   CFSA 
Loose:  $ 922.00    Pledged: $ 106,136.00  
Children’s: $ 93.00   Paid:  $ 99,043.50 
    Goal:  $ 87,000.00 

 Sometimes I hear complaints about Memorial 
Day. I hear people complain that it has become 
more about the beginning of summer and barbe-
ques than it is about remembering those who 
died for our nation.  
 
I suppose part of 
that is true, but it 
probably doesn’t 
help to guilt people 
who are enjoying a 
well-earned day 
off into remembering either.  
 
Rather, let’s look at Memorial Day this way. 
The women and men we honor this weekend 
died not just for the ideals of freedom, but for 
freedom.  
 
Because of this gift, preserved by their blood, 
we are able to take time off, relax, enjoy grilling 
with family and friends, golf, have a beer, fish, 
watch a game, all these things.  
 
We can honor our brothers and sisters who died 
for us by joyfully living the life they died de-
fending. And then, in the midst of that joy, we 
pause, we remember, we say “thank you” and 
we allow their sacred memory to touch us. We 
owe them that; and our children deserve to be 
taught this lesson as well...to remember and say 
“thank you.” 

Excellence is  
our average 

O Beautiful     
for Heroes     
proved... 

 Just a Thought... 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 Aberdeen Catholic School System invites applications for the 
following positions: P/T High School Math; 1st Grade, Kinder-
garten.  Also seeking a 4/5 Grade Instructional Aide.  Education 
experience preferred but not required for this position.  We offer 
qualified applicants competitive salaries, benefits and the oppor-
tunity to work in a faith-filled environment.  To apply submit 
letter of interest, application, resume, transcripts, credentials and 
a copy of current teacher’s certificate to ACSS, 1400 N Dakota 
St., Aberdeen, SD 57401.  Applications may be accessed 
at aberdeenroncalli.org 
 Roncalli Primary School is now accepting registrations for the 
SonShine Patch Preschool and Kindergarten for the 2016-17 
school year.  Registration forms are available online at           
aberdeenroncalli.org or at the school.  If you have any questions 
or would like to set up a tour please call 225-3460. 
 If you are having a summer picnic, party or any other event 
please save your aluminum cans for the Roncalli Booster Club – 
“Can-Do” Program.  Cans can be dropped off at the “Can-Do” 
trailer located near the NW corner of the RHS gym. If you 
would like to use one of the “Can-Do” Canisters for a party, 
please contact Connie Hilzendeger at 380-1046. The RHS 
Boosters thank you for your support! 
 TRUTHS about the Scrip Gift Card Program: 
$6,000 represents the amount of gift cards face value that were 
sold since last Monday.  That amount can easily go up if YOU 
purchase even one gift card a week.   
By purchasing gift cards through the Roncalli Scrip Gift Card 
program, you are helping support the schools without spending 
any extra money. You can get the gift cards as you leave 
Mass each weekend or at the Roncalli Central Office.   
You can even CALL YOUR ORDER IN.  By calling first,we 
can have your order ready after Mass or at the Central Office.
  Call 226-2100. 

Fr. Michael’s Musings 

FAITH FORMATION NEWS 
 
 June 7-10 - Summer Bible School   **(Replaces Totus Tuus)** 

Grades K-5 from 1-4 pm 
Grades 6-8 from 6:30-8:30 pm     
Registrations due May 31.  

Registration forms were sent.  If you did not receive one, there 
are forms at the entrances of the church. Remember to bring a 
white t-shirt for a craft project on the first day.  There will be a 
short program on Friday at 4:00 for the families. 

You have been nourished… 
      Now we nourish one another. 


